
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEDIA ALERT 

TO    : ALL MEDIA 

DATE    : 23 July 2013 

ATTENTION   : NEWS EDITORS/REPORTERS AND PR WIRE 

 

MCHUNU APPALLED AT THE RICHMOND ATTACK 

KZN MEC for Transport, Community Safety and Liaison, Willies Mchunu has noted with 

concern the attack and attempts to assassinate the Mayor of Richmond Local 

Municipality, Cllr Andrew Ragavaloo. 

 

Mchunu was commenting in the wake of the report that shots were fired at the home of 

the Mayor but no one was harmed. 

 

Police are currently investigating a case of attempted murder and malicious damage to 

property. No arrest has been made yet. 

 

Mchunu condemned this incident, saying that public representatives should be respected 

as they were democratically elected to their positions. 

 

“We have recently experienced a spate of attacks on public representatives and 

councilors. This has mainly happened in areas such as Estcourt and uMsinga.  It 

appears to us that these incidents, in one way or another, have a political link 

to them.  This is a source of concern to us, and we once again, want to call for 

political tolerance and that all political differences should be resolved through a 

dialogue,” said Mchunu. 

 

The MEC said he has also noted reports on the incidents of public protests accompanied 

by violence including blockading of roads and the burning of tyres in Richmond. 



“While we respect the Constitutional rights of people to hold public protests, we 

are, however, totally against the violence and mayhem that accompany such 

protests.  Our strong view and belief is that any differences could only be 

resolved through peaceful engagements,” said Mchunu. 
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